



R.M.H MOTORCYCLE CLUB

June 4, 2019

ATTENDANCE:	Melissa Tranfield	Wes Shippelt	Bert Paradis
	Matt Langford	Raelee Black	Darren Vandermeer
	Byrnie Shroderus	Jared Fisher	Greg Shepertycky
	Devin Coleman	Kevin McIntosh	Becky Kukowski
	Zac Oliver	Nathan Larsgard	Mike Rose
	Natasha Robinson		

RECORDER: Melissa Tranfield

FINANCIAL: Closing Balance \$35,764.31

- April meeting minutes approved by Mike. Raelee seconds. All in favor

Old Business

- Trailer
 - At Byrnie's ready to go for this weekend
 - Scanner is missing. Someone took it home with them after the last Harescramble last year, since it was not needed for ice racing. NEED it returned for this weekend. If anyone knows it's whereabouts please contact Matt
- Sponsors
 - Glenn's Sportsline Partner sponsor (\$250)
 - Full Throttle Diesel Ambulance sponsor (\$800)
 - Turple Brothers Gold sponsor (\$1500)
 - Wes motions that if a sponsor has not participated in sponsoring for 2 years in a row, their decal and signs should be removed from the trailer and the track. Kevin seconds. All in favor
 - Looking for someone to take over the sponsorship roll of being the main contact and keeping the spreadsheet up to date as well as making sure sponsors are taken care of. If you can do this please contact Melissa or Matt.
- TFA
 - Ryan has these looked after. Wes to check in with him for Gloomy if he needs assistance.
 - Melissa is writing a letter for Ricinus, stating we have permission for land use on the terms that we leave everything better than it was found. Absolutely NO sewer dumping out there. That will be discussed at riders meetings also
- Parade
 - No one available to participate in the parade this weekend. The Club would like to participate in future parades next year (Caroline & Rocky) with more future planning around it.

New Business

- Off-road
 - Byrnie is almost all set up! May need a bit of help on Saturday. Camping is open
 - **NO PETS. NO EXEPTIONS**
 - Caterer, Ambulance and Toilets have been confirmed!
 - Matt booking land location with Stars

- Gateway donating sxs for ALL off-road races. Byrnie is picking up and dropping off this weekend.
 - Kids and Ladies will run first. Byrnie will change course while peewees race
 - Poster has been posted in the Mountaineer
- MX
 - Cement and pipe was put into the garbage bin at the spring work bee. The dump does not and will not accept this. It needs to get cleaned up, anyone have any idea of what could be done? Zac going to check with Proform about it in Red Deer
 - Jamie and Devin are not available to groom the track before the Race until the evenings. Nathan Motions a budget of \$1000 to pay Steve Verduyn. Melissa Seconds, all in favor. Track will be closed June 21-22nd for this grooming.
 - Devin has offered a crash course on how to run the dozer for grooming for those who want to learn to help out, evenings June 21-22nd. Please let him know if you would like to join in.
 - Byrnie is going to check on possibly getting mulch donated from REA
 - Mike motions \$2000 budget for water truck for the first MX Race. Nathan seconds
 - Dirt and grass needs to be dug out and leveled by starting gate so racers are able to sit level
 - When the floor of the grand stand was fixed, it pushed everything up and now the windows will not open. Wes and Jared will attempt to have it fixed before the race
 - Melissa will confirm toilets and Ambulance. Matt confirming caterer
 - No cameras for the track have been bought yet
 - Flaggers – does anyone know Shane Dawson? Was there any luck asking 4H to flag for races? Wes motions that flaggers are given back volunteer hours. Mike seconds, all in favor.
 - Rimbey Kinsmen Race – They are looking to save their track. No date set for race as of yet, but will be advertised when we have the info. They're offering to donate awards and other stuff towards our year-end banquet. Any RMC members that attend will get ½ their points from this race added onto their overall points with our series as an incentive
 - Steve English with the Triple Crown Series has proposed that we allow sxs riders to have 1 day a month access to the track. Nathan motions we offer a 1 year trial, \$150 membership, closed track every second Tuesday of the month (considering weather). Kevin seconds, all in favor.
 - Advertising & Facebook
 - Nathan motions we move away from Newspapers and start investing in “boosting” social media posts. Jared seconds, all in favor.
 - Melissa boosted the first day pass post on the track; promoting on social media requires a credit card and does not issue receipts. Melissa can continue to use her personal credit card and give statements to Becky after.
 - Facebook comments are getting out of hand. There has been a select few that continue to leave unsolicited comments. Wes motions that there will now be one warning given to anyone who does this and then a one-year ban from the club and track. Mike seconds, all in favor.
 - Red Bull Romaniacs
 - Kevin Arthur has asked that the Club pitch in to help two local riders, Corie Cooper & Yvo Schmucki, get gear for their journey to participate in the Red Bull Romaniacs. Mike motions that we give \$500 with decals from the Club for them to rep and an article written on our website and Facebook page. Wes seconds, all in favor.

Meeting adjourned